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with our Chair 
Sandra Fraser

However it was good to look back 
and see how far we have come. I 
was reporting then about the �rst 
assessors workshop, until that 
there had only been 2 assessors, 
myself and Angel Woodhouse. I 
can’t imagine how we would 
cope now. So many teams are 
now achieving their full 
Assistance Dog status, so far this 
year across the country 
assessments have bought our 
quali�ed numbers up to 103, it 
just shows how we have 
progressed.

Many things change but some 
remain. It’s good to see that the 
newsletter still continues to 
inform and entertain our 
members both clients and 
trainers. Even though we have 
Facebook and our website I am 
sure that the newsletter still has 
value. The editor is changing 
once again, we say goodbye to 
Alice as she has moved and has a 
new job, many thanks to Alice for 
her support and many good 
wishes to her for her future. Mike 
has taken up the mantel for this 
issue, but if there are any budding 
‘editors’ with experience who 
would like to give it a go do get in 
touch. 

Looking back at the old issues 
showed that we used to have far 
more clients stories telling us 
about their journey with Dog 
A.I.D. or other interesting events. 
Let’s have more, do send in your 
stories and we will put them in 
over the year. This includes 
Trainers who may like to share 
how they have had to adapt their 
training to support their clients.

I was looking for inspiration from 
old newsletters and discovered in 
2010 I had written that I had 
completed my �rst full year as 
chair! I was saying how time had 
�own. And it’s no di�erent now! 
Each month and year �ies by.

The reason for looking back at old 
newsletters was to get inspiration 
in an e�ort not to repeat myself 
with each report! But I �nd that I 
do need to repeat myself to 
continue to thank people where 
ever possible.

Thank you to all our brilliant 
trainers, all 108 of them, who give 
their time to help so many clients 
achieve their goal of training their 
dogs to become fully trained 
Assistance Dogs.

Thanks to those trainers who are 
now assessors and making 
assessments as stress free as 
possible.
Thanks to all the clients and 
volunteers who attend events and 
fundraise for the charity, this 
includes the Tesco’s token scheme 
that has raised an amazing 
amount across several counties.
Thanks to all those who support 
the charity through various ways.

I look forward to seeing as many of 
you as possible at the AGM, it’s a 
great chance to meet one another 
and some of the sta�, do let the 
o�ce know if you would like to 
attend so that we can cater for you 
all.

Finally, thanks to Kate in the o�ce 
who leaves us for pastures new, 
we wish you great success in your 
new job.
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Our Newsletters have come a long way since the early
issues - but are all eagerly awaited by our supporters!  
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The no stress, no mess way to feed raw!

Despite the many years of domestication 
and the evolutionary changes that have 
occurred, the domestic dog is still 
designed to process and bene�t from a 
raw meat and bone-based diet.

The dog’s dentistry for example is 
designed for nipping, tearing and 
crushing/macerating meat and bone and 
has no side to side grinding ability that is 
needed for plant �bres. The gut is short 
and the stomach small with strong acid 
which is adapted to high meat and 
bone-based diets and not for the 
breakdown and fermentation of high 
starch and plant �bre-based diets.
Even though the domesticated dog 
largely uses humans to supply their food, 
they have never learnt to cook and never 
get excited about a �eld of corn…other 
than when a rabbit is running through it!

What are the Bene�ts of Feeding 
Raw Dog Food?

Raw pet food manufacturer, Natural 
Instinct, follow the ethos ‘you are 
what you eat’, o�ering a nutritional 
selection of complete and 
complementary meals and treats for 
dogs and cats. All of their products 
are made in Surrey using human 
grade ingredients with no arti�cial 
additives, colours, preservatives, 
�llers or grains. They are keen 
supporters of British produce and 
use only 100% British meats and the 
freshest fruit and vegetables.

“We receive numerous testimonials 
from customers saying how 
uncomfortable skin, coat, teeth and 
joint conditions have been resolved 
following a transition to our raw food 
diet. Problems relating to digestion, 
breath and aggressive behaviour 
have also shown improvement. 
Increased health and vitality, as well 
as an alleviation of IBS and colitis 
have also been named.”

Their customers have also noticed 
improvements in the below:
• Shinier coats
• Fresher breath
• Healthier skin
• Healthier digestion and bowels
• Stronger bones, teeth and joints
• Stools reduced and easier to clean up
• More resilient immune system
• Dense muscle structure
• Lots of energy!

NATURAL
INSTINCT

For more info please contact retail@naturalinstinct.com, visit the website at 
www.naturalinstinct.com or telephone 01276 608500.
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Lillie Abbott
ACC E S S  A L L  A R E A S

You may want to go out in a taxi, if 
when you call they say that will need 
to charge you an extra fee for 
cleaning purposes after the dog has 
been in the car, this is not acceptable 
(nor is charging you for another 
passenger – the dog). Many taxi 
companies have had little training in 
these areas and they may try to say 
that they don’t have to take the dog 
unless it is a Guide Dog for the Blind, 
this is the not case all assistance and 
Guide Dogs are a�orded the same 
rights. Note: The only time a taxi can 
refuse your Assistance Dog is if they 
have a medical exemption certi�cate 
to say that they have an allergy to 
dogs, and they would show this to 
you.

If you are refused access where 
possible get as much information as 
you can, ask to speak to a manager 
or at least get their name and the 
name of the person refusing you 
access. If they are someone di�erent, 
note down the time and date and 
then let the Dog A.I.D. o�ce know 
and they will contact me to discuss, 
you can also pass this information to 
your local Trading Standards o�ce.

Another example that has recently 
been brought up is that of recovery 
agencies for vehicles when your car 
breaks down at the roadside. This 
situation can be a little trickier, whilst 
most understand the rules around 
Assistance Dogs there is still the 
need to take health and safety into 
account. Some, but not all, recovery 
drivers will allow dogs in the cab of 
the recovery vehicle, however 
should you not be able to safely 
restrain your dog in the cab (by the 

Whilst the below advice is not in 
any way legal advice (I am not a 
solicitor nor do I have that level of 
knowledge) it is based on my 
personal knowledge of the 
Equality Act 2010 and my personal 
interpretation of the act, of course 
should you wish to take legal 
advice you would need to contact 
a solicitor).

Fully quali�ed Assistance Dogs can 
go most places with you and of 
course this is one the big reasons we 
have an Assistance Dog so that they 
can help us when we need it most!
However, there are some places 
where you may �nd they are not so 
willing to allow access to your dog. 
Hospitals, GP surgeries and dentists 
to name a few, whilst your fully 
quali�ed Assistance Dog can 
accompany you to your 
appointments there are occasions 
and some rooms where they won’t 
be allowed due to the health and 
safety of you and other patients.
Imagine you are in a consultation 
room where you have a chat with 
your GP about the problem you are 
having chances are your dog will be 
allowed, but if the room is used for 
clinical purposes such as dressing 
wounds or more in-depth testing 
the chances are the dog will not be 
allowed to go in with you. This is 
because they need to ensure that 
these rooms are kept as sterile as 
possible. If this is the case, they 
should o�er you a reasonable 
adjustment such as the dog waiting 
in the receptionist’s area.

use of a speci�cally designed dog 
seatbelt or attachment or crate etc) 
the driver may refuse on the grounds 
of health and safety as the dog would 
be insecure and could cause an 
accident. It is not safe for the dog to 
just sit on the chair next to you with 
you holding the lead.

Listed buildings can be another place 
where access may be refused due to 
the health and safety of not only 
yourself but also others (such as steps 
leading down to a cellar that are old 
and steep).

Please be assured though, refusal 
cases are few and far between and 
usually the best way to deal with 
them is to stay calm, do not argue and 
report where necessary. Most of the 
time it is due to lack of knowledge 
and where possible Dog A.I.D. will 
help you and the site that has refused 
you to �nd a way of allowing your 
dog to accompany you.
Education is best, where we can 
educate people, organisations and 
businesses about the bene�ts of 
allowing Assistance Dogs the rewards 
are many (and not just �nancial).



Well it’s been another busy year 
for the team, starting in May at 
Lullingstone Park Fun day, raising 
£25. In June, Midge and Alan 
celebrated their Golden Wedding 
Anniversary, they requested no 
presents but donations for the 
charity and raised £265. 

At the beginning of July, Midge 
and Karol along with Brian and 
Tammie attended 3 days of a 
Disability Awareness Week at Holy 
Trinity Primary School, where the 
children celebrated Lily’s (Karol’s 
dog) 8th birthday, singing to her 
and making cards for her. The 
school kindly sent a donation to 
Dog A.I.D. The middle of July saw 
us baking scones and cakes and 
making crafts for the Strawberry 
Tea which raised £306.49, which 
was then matched, taking the 
total raised to £612.

September brought with it the 
“Rise4Disability” Trade show at 
Detling in Maidstone, an event 
which we attend with many large 
businesses and medical 
professionals to help raise 
awareness of disability.  This year 
we were also asked to do some 
demonstrations with our dogs, 
which proved to be very popular. 
October was to be our next 
fundraising event, a “Dog Works” 
Dog Show but unfortunately due 
ill health we had to pull out. In 
November Karol attended the 
Leyton Cross Social Club 
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South East Fundraising 2018/19

Christmas Fair selling crafts and 
Dog A.I.D merchandise, which she 
raised £71.55. Also, in November, 
Ali was invited to do a talk and 
Demo at the Strood Active 
Retirement Association which 
raised £229. And �nally, as our 
fundraising year came to a close 
Midge �nished it o� with a ra�e at 
the Hextable Dog Club. 

Of course, we couldn’t have done 
all this without the help of other 
clients like Tammie, Brian and Mo, 
our thanks go to them all. We also 
owe a special thanks to local 
businesses; Homebase and Pets at 
Home in Chatham who helped 
provide prizes for our events.

So, what does 2019 have in store, 
well, we will be once again to 
attending the “Rise4Disability” 
Trade show which is held at 
Maidstone showground in Detling. 
We will be running a stall, which 
will raise awareness of Dog A.I.D 
and doing demonstrations in the 
new outdoor arena. This year saw a 
footfall of over 2000 people and 
they are hoping to double that 
amount by holding the event over 
2 days, Friday 14th and Saturday 
15th June 2019. We would love to 
hear from any Clients and/or 
Trainers or friends of the charity 
who would like to join us on either 
of these two days, whether it is 
talking to people at the stand or 
joining in the demos with their 
dogs, please contact Ali on 
07770109191.

Fundraising Focus
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It is with great sadness that we 
are saying Au Revoir to our 
Chairwoman, Midge Walster. 
Midge started the S.E.F. team 6 
years ago and has been a 
continued inspiration to us all in 
the fundraising activities that we 
have been involved with. We will 
miss the endless baking of cakes 
and scones for the Strawberry 
Teas & Co�ee Mornings, the 
laughter at the Dog Show 
Demos (yes, even our dogs 
sometimes opt for a day o�!!), 
her famous ‘Mary Poppins’ bag 
with its endless supply of tape, 
pins, blue tack, clips etc…. and 
lifelong friendships that have 
grown within the fundraising 
team.  We have shared much fun 
and laughter over the years, and 
will endeavour to continue on 
her hard work, so yes team… 
keep baking!!

Our thanks also go to her 
husband Alan for his constant 
running around and minding of 
stalls while we go o� to do our 
demos. 

South East Fundraising Team Say Goodbye to Chair

As our trainer she will be very sadly 
missed, it is thanks to Midge’s hard 
work, determination and great 
patience that our lives have 
changed in ways we didn’t think 
were possible. Through training our 
dogs and supporting us, she has 
given us our independence and the 
courage to go out and enjoy life to 
the best of our ability along with a 
wonderful 4-legged friends.  

Thank you, 
Midge, for 
everything, we 
wish you both 
peace and
happiness 
in your new 
home.



Well done to the Client-Dog Partnerships and their Trainers who have 
achieved success since our Winter Newsletter!      

PARTNERSHIP PROGRESSPARTNERSHIP PROGRESS
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Debbie Miles & Teddy
Donna Waring & Kizzy
Elizabeth Lightowler & River
Emma Frith & Lottie
Gina Lill & Millie
Helen Aston & Bella
Helen Petley & Elma
Jas O'Neill-Stone & Max-Reggie
Margaret Russell & Barney
Nicola Boardman & Fidget
Paul Horbury & Alice
Sandra Cole & Kelsie
Sarah Parker & Nuka
Sarah Ridley & Tux
Talya Hambling & Coby

Catherine Long & Kimmy
Deborah Longbone & Vega
Elizabeth Dores & Theodor
Ella Hollis & Je�rey
Helen Waring & Boo
Helen Wilkes & Bella
Kathleen Woodward & Dylan
Kay Clayton & Ted
Kerry Smith & Joe
Lisa Austin & Senna
Louise Wood & Lottie
Marie Kentell & Co Co
Nicola Boardman & Fidgit
Nicola Hendey & Arthos
Sally Ager-Harris & Melba
Samantha Barker & Daisy
Sarah Kidd & Brodie
Sarah Lees & Dexter
Shirley Smith & Skye
Sue Freeman & River
Elizabeth McCall & Nalu
Emma Partlow & Luna
Ciara Doyle & Odin

Ann Slide & Tilly
Chantelle Rea-Bradley & Oreo
Debbie Glascow & Geo�rey
Donna Waring & Kizzy
Emma Capel & Kida
Emma Frith & Lottie
Gareth Foulkes & Ike
Gina Lill & Millie
Jas O'Neill-Stone & Max-Reggie
Jennifer Jones & Theo
Jenny Rowlands & Echo
Jocelyn Banford & Shiloh
Kelly Astley & Poppy
Megan Taylor & Rowley
Natalie Collins & Jazz
Nicola Boardman & Fidget
Paul Horbury & Alice
Phil Packer & Poppy
Sarah Parker & Nuka
Sarah Ridley & Tux
Talya Hambling & Coby

Special thanks to all our 
wonderful trainers, without 
whom it wouldn’t happen!

Ali Fell  Jan -19
Ema Davis  Jan -19
Isabel Towers  Jan -19
Kiri Downes  Mar -19
Edit Ratkai  Apr -19
Tina Meaney  May -19
Penaran Higgs  Apr -19
Kate Hurcombe Jun -19

Trainers attaining 
“Approved Status”:
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Having recently joined Dog A.I.D as a 
volunteer trainer I was keen to attend 
a Train the Trainer Workshop to �nd 
out more about what I had let myself 
in for. I was accompanied by my boy 
Tigger. Tigger is an elderly boy of 
undistinguished decent, with a 
bullbreed head, the markings of a 
brindle greyhound and the character 
of a calm, good-natured Labrador.
Although Tigger really ought to be 
hanging up his harness, he still loves 
nothing more than exercising his 
brains at seminars, learning new 
skills, meeting new people, smelling 
new dogs and enjoying a generous 
�ow of sausages with the odd bonus 
chew. I think the same counted for all 
us trainers, apart from the smelling 
bit that is.

Spring Trainer’s Workshop 
Odette Pidcock

We got to know each other during an 
“in their shoes” exercise. We mingled 
whilst wearing glasses to obscure our 
vision, made small talk wearing ear 
mu�s, clumsily stumbled about on 
crutches and gave our biceps a 
work-out trying to navigate a 
wheelchair plus dog through a heavy, 
self-closing and rather unforgiving 
door.
In the evening, we chatted over a 
curry and a glass of wine in the 
canteen. A game of “cards against 
humanity” left us in no doubt that we 
all enjoyed a good giggle and that 
we were in the company of 
dog-loving kindred spirits - aka 
positive reinforcement training geeks 
who are into harnessing the amazing 
intelligence and cooperativeness of 
dogs to assist their owners.

I would like to thank the Dog A.I.D. 
o�ce for putting on an informative 
and enjoyable train-the-trainer 
event. Being invited to these events 
is a big perk of becoming a Dog 
A.I.D volunteer trainer and I hope to 
attend many more over the years to 
come. In the meantime, I am feeling 
very excited, motivated and much 
better-informed about the work 
ahead with my client.

The whole group was split into 
smaller groups who then worked on 
speci�c areas of training such as 
targeting, recall, platform training, 
loose lead walking and retrieving 
unusual objects in a completely 
di�erent environment to what they 
are used to. We had lots of fun in the 
�nal session putting everything 
together in a course to see just how 
well everyone had done.
 
All dogs were welcome in the 
restaurant too, so the training was 
not just restricted to the actual 
training sessions. The entire weekend 
was a huge learning curve for all 
clients and their dogs, from staying 
in a hotel room; exercising in a new 
location; being around so many 
other people and dogs in various 
indoor environments; learning new 
skills and �ne-tuning others and 
understanding that either or both of 

Spring Client / Trainer’s Workshop
Louise Downing

From my own experiences, I found it 
really helpful to be able to focus for 
two days on helping clients learn 
new skills, and work through any 
issues they may have been struggling 
with in regard to their partnership 
with their canine companion. Brain 
storming with clients and other 
trainers to �nd solutions to certain 
issues where physical limitations can 
make praise or treat delivery di�cult 
was very rewarding. Thinking outside 
the box was often the order of the 
day!
 
What I also really enjoyed was 
meeting up with clients who I had 
met on a previous workshop, and to 
see the amazing progress they have 
made. Everyone there was focused 
on helping each other, making sure 
every dog was coping well with their 
anticipated role and that training 
remains fun, not a frustrating chore.
 

them may also be �nding things 
di�cult and challenging. It was 
mentally and physically tiring for 
everyone involved, but hopefully in a 
positive way!
 
I really enjoyed meeting new clients 
and dogs, and hope that they 
enjoyed their experience as much as 
I did. I would strongly recommend 
both trainers and clients to try to 
attend one of these workshops, 
where possible, because the 
knowledge and experience gained is 
truly invaluable in all aspects of 
working with clients and dogs.
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You may want to go out in a taxi, if 
when you call they say that will need 
to charge you an extra fee for 
cleaning purposes after the dog has 
been in the car, this is not acceptable 
(nor is charging you for another 
passenger – the dog). Many taxi 
companies have had little training in 
these areas and they may try to say 
that they don’t have to take the dog 
unless it is a Guide Dog for the Blind, 
this is the not case all assistance and 
Guide Dogs are a�orded the same 
rights. Note: The only time a taxi can 
refuse your Assistance Dog is if they 
have a medical exemption certi�cate 
to say that they have an allergy to 
dogs, and they would show this to 
you.

If you are refused access where 
possible get as much information as 
you can, ask to speak to a manager 
or at least get their name and the 
name of the person refusing you 
access. If they are someone di�erent, 
note down the time and date and 
then let the Dog A.I.D. o�ce know 
and they will contact me to discuss, 
you can also pass this information to 
your local Trading Standards o�ce.

Another example that has recently 
been brought up is that of recovery 
agencies for vehicles when your car 
breaks down at the roadside. This 
situation can be a little trickier, whilst 
most understand the rules around 
Assistance Dogs there is still the 
need to take health and safety into 
account. Some, but not all, recovery 
drivers will allow dogs in the cab of 
the recovery vehicle, however 
should you not be able to safely 
restrain your dog in the cab (by the 

use of a speci�cally designed dog 
seatbelt or attachment or crate etc) 
the driver may refuse on the grounds 
of health and safety as the dog would 
be insecure and could cause an 
accident. It is not safe for the dog to 
just sit on the chair next to you with 
you holding the lead.

Listed buildings can be another place 
where access may be refused due to 
the health and safety of not only 
yourself but also others (such as steps 
leading down to a cellar that are old 
and steep).

Please be assured though, refusal 
cases are few and far between and 
usually the best way to deal with 
them is to stay calm, do not argue and 
report where necessary. Most of the 
time it is due to lack of knowledge 
and where possible Dog A.I.D. will 
help you and the site that has refused 
you to �nd a way of allowing your 
dog to accompany you.
Education is best, where we can 
educate people, organisations and 
businesses about the bene�ts of 
allowing Assistance Dogs the rewards 
are many (and not just �nancial).
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Dogs and their ability to help us in many 
ways has always fascinated me. I’d heard 
about Dog A.I.D. and decided to �nd out 
more about what was involved. I had 
previously been a dog handler and 
assessor with the Search and Rescue 
Dog Association (SARDA) which takes 
members of mountain rescue teams and 
trains them and their dogs to locate 
missing people. I discovered that, in a 
way, Dog A.I.D. is similar, as clients are 
helped to train their own dogs to 
become quali�ed Assistance Dogs.

Of course, just like SARDA, not all dogs 
are suitable so there was a correlation 
which helped me to understand the 
challenges that trainers and clients face.
Although I have been involved in the 
world of dog training for many years, I 
had no idea of the challenges that 
physically disabled people face in their 
day to day life. Simple tasks like 
attaching a lead to a harness or collar 
can be very di�cult. This was a huge 
learning curve for me.

Jeanette’s dog Beinn, decided not to
be involved in this photograph.

Elsa, Janice’s dog, as a puppy.

Dog A.I.D., 
A Personal View - 
Keith Warwick

Fortunately at the same time as I was 
enquiring about becoming a trainer for 
Dog A.I.D., I had a client at my weekly 
classes who I realised might bene�t 
from training her dog, a Beagle, to 
become an Assistance Dog. Her name 
is Janice Arthur, her dog Barney was, 
and still is a real character! Barney is 
now retired, Janice now has Elsa, a 
yellow Labrador. Along with other 
clients, Janice has been a great support 
and help to me, particularly when 
considering the challenges

I learned very quickly from the start 
that there is far more to Assistance Dog 
training than ordinary pet dog and SAR 
Dog training. It is important to become 
involved with the client and their 
challenges in an attempt to empathise. 
From my experience, all clients have 
one thing in common, their quest for 
independence and their determination 
to maintain that independence. Dog 
A.I.D. training is what I would describe 
as "client driven".  

Of course some of the 
requirements are mandatory and 
apply to every dog. When it 
comes to everyday interaction 
with it’s owner then the client’s 
own requirements play a part.

Some may need help with 
dressing and undressing, whereas 
others may need the dog to carry 
out totally di�erent tasks, 
dependent on the needs of the 
individual client.

This is the most challenging dog 
training that I have ever been 
involved with, however with the 
support and training o�ered and 
regularly scheduled by Sandra 
and her team, it is also the most
rewarding.



It is with great sadness that we 
are saying Au Revoir to our 
Chairwoman, Midge Walster. 
Midge started the S.E.F. team 6 
years ago and has been a 
continued inspiration to us all in 
the fundraising activities that we 
have been involved with. We will 
miss the endless baking of cakes 
and scones for the Strawberry 
Teas & Co�ee Mornings, the 
laughter at the Dog Show 
Demos (yes, even our dogs 
sometimes opt for a day o�!!), 
her famous ‘Mary Poppins’ bag 
with its endless supply of tape, 
pins, blue tack, clips etc…. and 
lifelong friendships that have 
grown within the fundraising 
team.  We have shared much fun 
and laughter over the years, and 
will endeavour to continue on 
her hard work, so yes team… 
keep baking!!

Our thanks also go to her 
husband Alan for his constant 
running around and minding of 
stalls while we go o� to do our 
demos. 



Debbie Miles & Teddy
Donna Waring & Kizzy
Elizabeth Lightowler & River
Emma Frith & Lottie
Gina Lill & Millie
Helen Aston & Bella
Helen Petley & Elma
Jas O'Neill-Stone & Max-Reggie
Margaret Russell & Barney
Nicola Boardman & Fidget
Paul Horbury & Alice
Sandra Cole & Kelsie
Sarah Parker & Nuka
Sarah Ridley & Tux
Talya Hambling & Coby
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Ports of Call!
Sandra Fraser

The whole group was split into 
smaller groups who then worked on 
speci�c areas of training such as 
targeting, recall, platform training, 
loose lead walking and retrieving 
unusual objects in a completely 
di�erent environment to what they 
are used to. We had lots of fun in the 
�nal session putting everything 
together in a course to see just how 
well everyone had done.
 
All dogs were welcome in the 
restaurant too, so the training was 
not just restricted to the actual 
training sessions. The entire weekend 
was a huge learning curve for all 
clients and their dogs, from staying 
in a hotel room; exercising in a new 
location; being around so many 
other people and dogs in various 
indoor environments; learning new 
skills and �ne-tuning others and 
understanding that either or both of 

There is often more than one way to develop a 
certain behaviour or task and what may suit 
one dog may not suit another. Your trainer is 
the one who knows the dog almost as well as 
you!

Take for instance the distance exercise; I know 
at least 4 ways to teach this and what suits one 
dog may not suit another. Some dogs prefer 
treats as rewards for stopping; others may 
prefer a game with a ball! But you might not 
want to use a ball with say a collie, who may 
then bark like mad when you reach the 
playing �eld in anticipation of the game with 
the ball as reward for stopping at a distance!

So when you have a dilemma with your 
training do make your trainer the one you 
ask �rst, that’s what they are there for!

It is great to see how so many clients 
share activities and training on our 
Facebook page. They can often be a 
source of inspiration to other clients.

However, if you are having di�culties or 
experiencing frustration because an 
exercise is not going how you would like, 
then please make your trainer your �rst 
port of call! They are so wonderful!

They are selected because they have 
shown that they have that ‘extra 
something’ when working with dogs, 
and, if they don’t know how to resolve 
the issue they can call on a wealth of 
knowledge from other trainers on their 
closed Facebook page, or contact me for 
some alternatives.
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Dogs and their ability to help us in many 
ways has always fascinated me. I’d heard 
about Dog A.I.D. and decided to �nd out 
more about what was involved. I had 
previously been a dog handler and 
assessor with the Search and Rescue 
Dog Association (SARDA) which takes 
members of mountain rescue teams and 
trains them and their dogs to locate 
missing people. I discovered that, in a 
way, Dog A.I.D. is similar, as clients are 
helped to train their own dogs to 
become quali�ed Assistance Dogs.

Of course, just like SARDA, not all dogs 
are suitable so there was a correlation 
which helped me to understand the 
challenges that trainers and clients face.
Although I have been involved in the 
world of dog training for many years, I 
had no idea of the challenges that 
physically disabled people face in their 
day to day life. Simple tasks like 
attaching a lead to a harness or collar 
can be very di�cult. This was a huge 
learning curve for me.

Fortunately at the same time as I was 
enquiring about becoming a trainer for 
Dog A.I.D., I had a client at my weekly 
classes who I realised might bene�t 
from training her dog, a Beagle, to 
become an Assistance Dog. Her name 
is Janice Arthur, her dog Barney was, 
and still is a real character! Barney is 
now retired, Janice now has Elsa, a 
yellow Labrador. Along with other 
clients, Janice has been a great support 
and help to me, particularly when 
considering the challenges

I learned very quickly from the start 
that there is far more to Assistance Dog 
training than ordinary pet dog and SAR 
Dog training. It is important to become 
involved with the client and their 
challenges in an attempt to empathise. 
From my experience, all clients have 
one thing in common, their quest for 
independence and their determination 
to maintain that independence. Dog 
A.I.D. training is what I would describe 
as "client driven".  

Our new website 
continues to go 
from strength to 
strength and we 
have recently added 
an “Event Calendar” 
so you can see 
where and when you 
can attend events 
to support us!

We’ve also added 
more details about 

which will allow 
you to get to know 
everyone a little 
better and who 
best to contact 

queries etc.

As well as now being able to browse by ‘category’ and 
add your own product reviews, in 2019, we are looking to 
expand our ‘shop’ area … so if you have any suggestions 
(dog or ‘human’ goods), please let us know!

www.iqbalaribaskara.com

KEEPING YOU UP 
TO DATE ONLINE

dogaid.org.uk

9
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Troubles in the life of  a 2-year old Westie – 
Margaret Russell

Laugh Out Loud

Dogs are not robots we are always told. Well Barney has 
decided to buck the trend and start turning himself into a 
robot with the help of his Magloc collar attachment! I was 
enjoying a yoghurt yesterday when the doorbell rang. So I 
put the yoghurt pot and spoon down on the co�ee table 
and went to answer the door.
I came back to a very worried Barney who was now sporting 
a teaspoon bow tie!  Yoghurt pot safe on the table but 
clearly he had tried hard to get it. However the spoon had 
attached itself to his magnet. Step one of the metalic robot 
design.
No telling o� but I did laugh and he didn’t get to clean the 
pot for a change.

“Membership Forms” and Invoices
With this issue, Members will �nd their Renewal Forms and Invoices for 2019/20 – please ensure you return 
these to the Dog A.I.D. O�ce as soon as possible. If you receive your Newsletter by email, you will also receive 
your invoice electronically.

KEEP IN 
TOUCH!

Get Social @DogAid

admin@dogaid.org.uk  

01743 588469  

dogaid.org.uk

Earlyworld House, 
7 Darwin Court, 
Oxon Business Park, 
Welshpool Road, 
Shrewsbury,  
SY3 5AL

Registered Charity in England and Wales 
with Registered Number 1178719

Please remember to keep your details up to date

Please contact mike@dogaid.org.uk with suggestions for future Newsletters!




